Rancho Cucamonga Kiwanis Club

Board Minutes for January 5, 2011

Meeting called to order at 6:03 P.M. by Pres. Doug Vincent at the Kiwanis District Office in Rancho Cucamonga.

Board members present:

Doug Vincent, Rick Billings, Sharron Varga, Joey Murray, Carol Brown, Rob Dennis, Leonard Schlecht, and Steve Roberts   

Club Member Present: Ben Mackall

Also in attendance was our Lt. Governor Patricia Cridland making her official board meeting visit.

Secretary’s Minutes:

Leonard  made motion to accept as emailed to board members, Carol  2nd approved.

Treasurer’s Report

The fundraising account has taken in $35,386.65 in Sees Candy Sales. The following balances on each account:  As of 12/31/10 $24,553.97 in the trust account, $38,129.02 in the fundraising account, and $4546.93 in the administration account.  Carol made motion and Joey 2nd we approve the report.  Approved

No correspondence
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Community Service-  Steve handed out the 2011 Ronald McDonald House schedule.  Our first one is soon & Steve would like us all to call or email him if we can help.

Aktion Club- Attendance strong at first meeting.  About 50 in attendance.  They will be helping us at Ronald McDonald.  They have to have their $50. Deposit to CalNevHa for the convention by 2/15/2011.  They are planning fundraisers.

Membership Drive Doug said reminded all to invite prospective members to the Ronald McDonald project next week.. 

Sponsored Leadership:  no one present to make report but we did have some Key Clubbers help with Sees candy.

Interclubs- Wayne is working on it. 

Sees:  We have some candy and lots of suckers left There are still some items in the store that need to be moved but our storage facility is full.  We are going to hold a meeting to go over the Sees sale at the Jan. 20th meeting date instead of a speaker.

Old Biz

 Foundation-Joey said Jack will handle and he will assist as needed.

 Website-We will get the password to our members so they can access

Car Show-Doug will check with Red Robin and Legends.

Budget-We made a few adjustments.  Carol made a motion and Rob 2nd that we approve the temporary budget.

Storage Facility-the bill is due 1/1/11.  Ben talked to  the mgr. and he said he can make it $110.50 if we pay annually for $1326. Steve made the motion and Rob 2nd to pay.  All approved. We issd the check this night.

We also approved $72 to pay the P.O. rent for the year.

We discussed that Doug is still getting calls about starting a club at Chaffey College.  At the present time we are not going to pursue.

Leonard motion to adjourn, Carol 2nd.  All were in agreement.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted-Sharron Varga Secretary.

